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SAFETY:  After completing a comprehensive review of the proposed NSPS system my initial feeling is – it’s a step in the right direction.  Overall I think it is a sound program with the one notable exception to the Pay Banding Award/Bonus System.  In a nutshell my concern is that an individual award system introduced into my chosen profession – air traffic control - would negatively affect aviation safety. While I agree in theory that a competition based monetary reward system is an excellent motivator to perform, I feel that it could have the unintended consequence of creating a cutthroat mentality within the controller force – where decisions are based on dollar signs – not safety.   

   Investigations into aviation accidents have shown that human error such as poor group decision-making, ineffective communication, and inadequate leadership are a contributing factor in 60-80 percent of all aviation mishaps.. 
                                                                                                    NTSB Report
WORKLOAD: On a daily basis controller’s scan, analyze, and make time critical decisions based on multiple inputs received from various sources.  Our attention span/focus moves like a flashlight illuminating the various aspects of aviation, such as aircraft movement, equipment, multiple radios, and landlines.  The sheer volume of information processed – with no pause button - makes relying on others paramount for safety. Individuals who once worked together to ensure mission success may not be so inclined to help their fellow worker, when someone else’s failure is another person’s financial gain.  

TEAMWORK:  Teamwork within air traffic control is the safety equivalent of 1+1=3.  By adopting the newly proposed system as written, which so heavily rewards the outstanding individual, to the detriment of the satisfactory performer, we risk introducing performance barriers between controllers.  The FAA and Air Force Flight Safety recognize the contribution to aviation safety by fostering teamwork within their controller force.  Furthermore, the Air Force believes so strongly in the “team” that it mandates annual training for all of its military and civilian personnel in the concepts, principals and techniques of Crew Resource Management.   A cohesive team adds an immeasurable layer of safety to an inherently dangerous business.
ARMY OF ONE: By eliminating the current award/bonus system we will be playing to our lowest humanistic traits – greed and jealousy.  This mentality would encourage some individuals who feel they have been “wronged” to want to get even by withhold critical information or knowledge.  Such attitudes could allow situations to transpire, while maybe not dire, yet potentially damaging to another person’s career.  In conclusion, air traffic control is an occupation that inherently depends on mutual trust among the controller force.  If the award/bonus system is approved as written, controllers will be forced into a gladiator style “competition” where one persons failure, is another persons financial gain.     
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